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Comments for Publication
The level of students’ achievements (degree classification and progression) this academic year are very good and are comparable with students on similar programmes elsewhere.  This reflects very well upon the quality of the teaching & learning and administration at York St John.  
I can confirm that the procedures and regulations were followed appropriately, equitably and effectively in determining degree classification or progression at the Board of Examiners for Progress and Award.  There was equitable treatment of candidates, including candidates with borderline degree classifications.  There was appropriate and fair consideration of mitigating circumstances presented by students.  
Where appropriate, York St John provides students with fair and consistent opportunities to redeem themselves and make up for areas where they have not achieved the required academic credit. Due diligence and attention is paid to identifying cases of plagiarism and academic malpractice through the input of subject teams.  I have confidence in the learning, teaching and assessment procedures at York St John.
York St John offers an excellent variety of awards (Foundation degrees, Undergraduate and Postgraduate degrees and Joint Honours & IPS). There is evidence of successful progression of students from Foundation programmes to Bachelor degree programmes.  York St John has retained its commitment to the Joint Honours provision.  The achievements of Joint Honours students is consistent with students taking single specialist subjects, providing confidence that the students are able to work effectively across discipline boundaries.  This reflects well on the administrative and teaching & learning provision for Joint Honours students.
I am satisfied with the level of guidance and information provided to me by the staff of York St John to fulfil this role. All requests for additional information were responded to promptly.
Finally, I would like to congratulate the graduating class of 2011 on their achievements. 


